

Allan Thompson Mayor

June 10, 2019

The Honourable Jeff Yurek Minister of Transportation Ferguson Block, 3rd Floor 77 Wellesley St. W Toronto, ON M7A 1Z8

Dear Minister,

I'm following up on our telephone conversation of last week regarding the shock and impact to our community over the cancellation of the Bolton Go bus service.

I greatly appreciate you listening and taking the time to look further into what this would mean for residents (students and workers) who rely on this service. And time for Ministry and Metrolinx staff to better understand how this bus service is interconnected to our recently adopted Town wide Transit Master Plan.

Eric Chan, Manager of Transportation Engineering is ready to sit down and meet with your staff, he can be reached at eric.chan@caledon.ca

My hope, my urging, is that through that process we can work together to find a compromise that both provides some level of service and respects tax dollars.

Sincerely,

Mayor Allan Thompson

c. Hon. Sylvia Jones, MPP Dufferin Caledon